
 
 

COVID-19 Housing Court Information 
 
New York City Housing Court is currently open for emergency cases permitted by the court, 
including if you are locked out of your home without a court order, if you need emergency 
repairs, or if you need critical services like heat or hot water. Emergency cases can be started 
electronically or over the phone and you can appear without coming to a court building. 
 
Most other matters, including regular appearances in housing court, will be rescheduled by the 
court, and parties will be notified by postcard. 
 
For questions and concerns relating to New York City Housing Court operations during the 
COVID-19/coronavirus emergency, please visit ​www.nycourts.gov​ or call the following 
emergency Housing Court phone numbers,​ available between 9:00 am and 5:00 pm. 
 

Bronx 718-618-2500 

Harlem 646-386-5409 

Kings (Brooklyn) 347-404-9133 

New York (Manhattan) 646-386-5730 

Queens 718-262-7300 

Richmond (Staten Island) 646-386-5409 

 
 

 

http://www.nycourts.gov/

